Meeting Minutes
 

The Wheatlands Home Owners Association

President: Danielle Paul  





Vice President: Phil Spivak




Treasurer: Joshua Tipner



Secretary: Natalie Linman



Director: Cindy Tank-Murphy



Director: Judy Taerum
 



 Director: Kimberley Michaels

In Attendance: Danielle Paul, Phil Spivak, Joshua Tipner, Cindy Tank-Murphy, Kimberley Michaels, Judy Taerum, Mike Saville, Property Manager from Baum Property  

Meeting called to order on May 12, 2010, The Wheatlands Elementary School at 7:02 pm 

General





· The HOA received many complaints regarding a dog located on Holland Court.  Many of the homeowners had file complaints with the Aurora PD and Animal Control regarding the dogs excessive barking. The Attorney representing the HOA sent a letter to the homeowner to control the excessive barking  within (10) days or the dog would be evicted. The homeowner pleaded with the board and asked we not evict the dog and be given the opportunity to control the family dog.  With this reassurance from the homeowner, we are hoping this will take care of the compliant and the HOA will not have to evict the dog.

· Alderman LeRoy Keith was in attendance and provided The Wheatlands homeowners and board with updates regarding: Widening project of Eola between Montgomery Road and Keating is moving forward.  This is estimated to be completed in 5 years.  There is a stop sign evaluation at Cool Creek and Barrington.  There will be curb painting and crosswalk/lane markers taking place in the area.  The Alderman has spoke with Aurorad PD regarding Homeowners parking on both sides of Barrington Drive at the Wheatlands Park.  The issue is with the Wheatlands Athletic Association.  Mr. Keith has asked the WAA to work on the scheduling of the games.  

· Several other issues were discussed with Mr. Keith; such as stop light intersections, placement of stop signs and issues with early morning noise with garbage trucks.   
Treasurer:


· We currently have approximately $152,000 in our operating account and the board has decided to move $50,000 an interest-bearing account for six (6) months.
· We have targeted to spend a large majority of this budget by year end with the plans for landscaping, monumental entrance removal and replacement of flower beds, pond renovations and general up keep to our community.
· Since the HOA board was formed five (5) to six (6) years ago, we have brought our delinquent associations dues down from  $90,000 to $24,000.  One of the contributing factors is the legal action we have taken toward delinquent association fees.  This action has caused our legal fees to increase, however the HOA has recouped about 60% of those fees. Our goal is to take the necessary legal action to have homeowners to pay the associations dues on time or we move to eviction them.  We now have temporary possession of 2 (two) townhouses who we evicted due to delinquent associations fees.  Danielle Paul and Josh Tipner have taken on the duties to clear out, clean and get proper permits to lease the units to renters.  This will help recoup our delinquent dues, legal fees and any expense incurred to make them inhabitable.
Architect/Grounds:  

· The aerators at Barrington Lake are in.  The aerator for Gardner Circle Pond will be installed next week.

· Weather permitting the mulch will be installed.  The HOA has alternated the laying of the mulch every year between beds and tree rings due to the expense.

· The Monuments at Barrington and Eola will have the flower beds replaced with new plant materials, in the next couple of weeks.

· Mike Jernigan from Bur Oak answered questions from the homeowners regarding mowing and trash pick up. 

· The Wheatlands property does not have irrigation; therefore we will see burning in late summer.  Bur Oak will not mow the grass if asked not to due to drought.  Bur Oak has acted swiftly when issues have arisen.

Community:

· 2010 HOA Movie under the stars event will by held August 21st.  The movie will be Up by Disney.  

· Regarding the Biweekly Property Inspections, the board has decided to make inspections and will send letters to homeowners, whose homes are in need of paint or any major repairs i.e. fallen fences, decks needing repair, siding/trim repairs.  This is all in an effort to keep our home values at the best possible market value.  

·  Questions from homeowners about neighbors with “trashy” backyards and whether or not the HOA could address these issue.  The City of Aurora guidelines are you can not store garbage containers within view of the street.  We will follow those guidelines; however, we will reserve the right to ask homeowners to keep their properties clear of trash containers and other unsightly items year round.

Next meeting:
June 16, 2010, 7:00 pm

Next location:
IHOP - Oswego

Adjourned at:        7:50 pm

